Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING

JULY 8, 1995

This meeting was convened by President John Washburn after a delicious pot luck dinner. New members were introduced and welcomed by John: Russ and Joann Vollander, and Beryl Adams and Bob Richards, who bought Gerry and Anna Anderson's camp. (#86).

The Secretary read the minutes of the 1994 annual business meeting which were approved by the membership.

The Treasurer's report, as read by Joyce Croteau, indicates cash on hand as of July 1, 1995 of \$9,717.30. Total receipts for the year, including membership dues, interest of the CD, AIA account and checking account and a State grant for Weed Control were \$1,531.13.

General expenditures, including postage supplies, rent of W. Glover Church, donations totaled \$533.27. Weed Control expenditures totaled \$442. and the grand total expenditures were \$995.27.

The cash on hand includes the certificate of deposit of \$4,000., AIA account \$2,880.19 and balance in NOW checking account - \$1,837.11.

The Treasurer's report was accepted by the membership as presented.

John explained the need to report hours worked in operating the weed cutter and raking weeds after cutting in order to justify the State's grant for weed control, and that eventually the accumulation in the treasury will have to be used to replace or do major repairs to the weed cutter.

Lynn Washburn reported that although there were only 85 paid memberships in the past year, membership has increased 25% during John's tenure as president.

There are approximately 10 camps for sale on the lake this summer; two members are deceased - Ruth Hanson and Howard Damon. Lynn also thanked Arnold and Marjorie Smith, and Colleen and Ernie Lord for their help in setting up meetings, as well as people who have helped in the kitchen - Lorna Kiley, Lora Atherton, Jennie Monette, Mary Gates, and Barbara Wright.

John commented that although State proposed legislation on tax reform, which could be adverse to second home owners, failed to be enacted this past session, it will probably be revived. Recent State regulations will not allow jet skis on our lake, and no speed limits were set for this lake. New Federal regulations require a wearable personal flotation device (PFD) must be carried in every type of vessel for every passenger, and must be worn by every child under 12.

Bob John reported on Water Quality - the clarity is good, Cecchi disc can be observed at 4.4 meters, but the weeds are abundant and ready for cutting.

Lora Atherton reported on Fishing - She is in contact with the State Fish & Wildlife Department regarding a project to determine if mercury is present in fish found in this lake. Any fisherperson who would be willing to donate catch for analysis should contact Lora for

Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

particulars. Concern was expressed about the possibility of stocked fish being contaminated with Zebra mussels. Lora will inquire with the State.

Don Kiley volunteered to attend an August meeting in Craftsbury sponsored by the State on the Z. mussel problem.

Weed Cutting - Randy Williams reported that the weed cutter is in the water at his camp. Overall, the machine is in pretty good shape. There are life jackets and extra gas at Randy's and a sign out sheet.

Home Security - Frank Daigneault reported that the Sheriff's department did patrol once a week during the winter. He, himself, toured the lake on skis and saw no evidence of break-ins.

Betsy Day reported that the Glover Ambulance Squad and Fire Department can be reached by use of 911. (have your lot# and location ready).

The membership approved donations of \$100. apiece to the Glover Ambulance Squad, the Glover Fire Department and the Orleans County Sheriff's Department.

After calling for nominations from the floor and none forthcoming, the following slate of officers and standing committees was presented to the membership for a two year term; one vote was cast in favor of electing the slate.

President - Peter Morrill Vice-President - Glenn Barber Secretary - Margaret Morrill Treasurer - Joyce Croteau

Standing Committees:

Boating/Water Safety - Bob Morrill
Water Quality - Bob Johnson
Fishing - Lora Atherton
Weed Cutter Maintenance - Randy Williams
Home Security - Frank Daigneault
Government Liaison - Mary Smith (State/Federal)
Betsy Day (local)
Land Use/Conservation - Madlyn Ducham

Newly elected president Peter Morrill thanked John and Lynn Washburn for their efforts in behalf of the Association . Peter touched briefly upon his vision for the future of the Association.

Mary T. Smith Outgoing Secretary

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:15 PM

Respectfully submitted,

7/11/95

Lake Parker Association

FINANCIAL STATEMENT	JULY 1,1	994-JUNE 30,1995
BALANCE - Cash on Hand July 1, 199	4	\$9181.44
RECEIPTS: Membership dues - 1994 Membership dues - 1995 Interest on CD AIA account Now (checking acct.) Vt. State Grant	\$375.00 500.00 210.76 81.81 23.56 340.00	
Total Receipts: GENERAL EXPENDITURES:	\$1531.13	\$10,712.57
General (postage, supplies, etc.) Rent of West Glover Church Donations	\$203.27 50.00 300.00	
Total General Expense: WEED CONTROL Supplies (postage, copies etc.) Equipment Storage Insurance (equipment) Association dues Registration (boat and trailer)	\$553.27 \$29.00 200.00 138.00 40.00 _35.00	
Total Weed Control Expense:	\$442.00	
GRAND TOTAL EXPENDITURE:		\$995.27
BALANCE - Cash on Hand July 1, 199.	5	\$9717.30
Balance in Howard Bank CD Balance in Howard Bank AIA Ac Balance in Howard Bank Now Ch		\$5,000.00 2880.19 1837.11
Total:		\$9717.30

Joyce E. Croteau, Treasurer

Respectfully submitted,